Clayton State University – Faculty Senate Minutes
University Center Board Room UC 260 

Faculty Senate – 1/26/10
The Faculty Senate was called to order on this date at 11:15 by Chairman Steve Burnett.

Members Present

Gail Barnes, Stephen Burnett, Scott Butterfield, Joshua Dyer, Anthony Giovannitti, Alex Hall, Tim Hynes, Ron Jackson, Cathy Jeffrey, Jim Keeble, Adam Kubik, Marko Kaunula, Judith Ogden, Junfeng Qu and David Williams.
Non-Members Present

John Bryan, Micheal Crafton, Tom Eaves, Sherwin James, Nasser Momayezi, Don Newcombe, Diane Prince and Lila Roberts.
Approval of Minutes

Prior minutes of the meeting held on January 12, 1020 were before Council for approval.  Motion made, seconded and approved.
REPORTS
Report from President

Interim President Hynes:

· Expressed appreciation to the Senate for contributions to the university and the CSU students.
· Advised Senate of legislative issues in the area of the budget, the new Science Building funding and the planning progress of that facility.  One area in proposed legislation that Dr. Hynes and all other presidents in the USG have united in advising the BOR is the consensus that no firearms should be allowed on any campus in the possession of any others than public safety officers.
· Facilities Mater Planning is ongoing process with an end sight close to the completion of finalized contracts.
· Fee Work Group – Senate was provided recommendations by the fee work group that proposed CSU have an annual review of mandatory fees and special course fees along with a clear published listing of all meetings regarding such fees, accountability and any fee waiver proposals generated.  Dr. Hynes requested Senate reaction to the recommendations.
Discussion followed on the fee recommendations.


A further topic was brought up and discussion held on the summer faculty rate of pay.   Noted, deans will determine ultimate limit and inform faculty.  As the financial dollars are set, planning for the summer schedule will be done as in past summer years. 
Report from Provost

Dr. Crafton discussed the Enrollment Management Consultants’ Report of November 2009 and advised that an employment posting has been made for the position of Assistant Vice President for Enrollment Management.  This position will oversee the offices of Admissions, Registrar and Financial Aid for technical matters and recruitment and retention.
Drs. Hynes and Crafton are forming a committee to compare the two reports of November 2009 and a prior one done in October 2004 to set a template for enrollment strategies for future growth.
New Business
Computer Security – screensaver/password issues. Dr. John Bryan informed Senate that the new idle/lock on CSU computers is to bring CSU into compliance with BOR policy and follow Federal/State standards.  All computers will default to the lock if left idle longer than twenty (20) minutes.
Cathy Jeffreys also stated that the Library Galileo system has initiated a security upgrade and all using the system will be required to provide a PIN number.

Discussion followed.
Roundtable Discussion Topics:

Due to time constraints, the Roundtable Discussion was deferred.
Faculty Senate was adjourned by motion made, seconded and approved.
The next scheduled Faculty Senate meeting will be Tuesday, February 9, 2010 at 11:15.
